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Vestry Meeting Minutes
12/2/21
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
.
2. Financial Report
Fr. Andy (via video) led a discussion regarding the Redemption Church financials (Profit & Loss Statement, Rooted to Reach Usage Statement and Cash/Investment Fund Balance Statement, all as of October 31st, 2021).  He noted that the Rooted to Reach Fund stands at $706,209.70 after October expenses for rent and sacristy shelving.  Prior to this meeting, the Vestry was advised of a substantial gift of stocks that was donated by a member of the church.  A motion was made via email by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Mark Bellingham to sell these stocks right away. Motion unanimously carried.  Father Andy advised the Vestry that he did indeed sell the stocks and suggested that we put the money into the operating account, as there were no stipulations by the donor as to what the donation could be used for. Fr. Andy said that October was pretty much business as usual with no significant unexpected expenses. He did note that there was an additional line item added to the Fund Balances list for the Bracken discretionary fund.
3. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve
the October 2021 financial report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
4. Motion

A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Terre Michaels to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 11/4/21 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
5.  Nominating Committee Update
Fr. Alex and Nathan Dean led a discussion regarding updates on our Nominating Committee.  Vestry members on this committee are Terre Michaels (chair) & Dave Cinclair.  Non-Vestry members are Earlene Bellingham & Danielle Meanor. The vestry discussed the giving criteria for membership. The election plan for this committee is to receive the recommended candidate’s names, vet them and decide who will be the candidates and contact them for their acceptance of the nomination.  There must be at least one candidate for each open seat on the Vestry plus at least one more, preferably 
two.  Once the committee chooses the 3 or 4 candidates, they will then introduce them to the congregation.
This will take place between December 19th & January 8th. They will also in charge of tallying the votes (with the help of the Vestry).
It will be the staff’s responsibility to communicate with the congregation regarding the nominating process and the voting process. There will be a form on line to nominate candidates. The actual chosen candidates will have their bios and pictures posted on line for the congregation to see and be better informed for voting. Fr. Alex will review the eligible voting member list and contact members not on the list.
Fr. Alex then explained a few two-week scenarios for voting on candidates as well as an Annual Meeting only vote scenario. The Vestry discussed absentee voting as well. These voting options will be further discussed and decided upon in the next Vestry meeting.
Probable Annual meeting itinerary: final (or only) vote & election of new Vestry members, announce them to congregation, inform congregation of new budget, inform congregation of future plans such as hiring of a new Youth Director etc.

6. Diocese of the South Update
Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the possibility of joining the Anglican Diocese of the South (ADOTS).  He stated that C4SO bylaws do allow us to leave C4SO by a Vestry vote. 

The issue of ordination was briefly mentioned. 
The new apportionment tithe would go to the Anglican Deanery Fund, which will be used locally.
 Fr. Paul (dean) would oversee Fr. Alex and Bishop Foley would oversee all.  

There should be several other local churches joining ADOTS as well.  One meeting has already taken place and we can now move forward to join if we decide to do that.
7. Motion

A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Terre Michaels to approve moving our church to the Diocese of the South.   Motion unanimously carried.
8. C4SO Apportionment Update
Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding our apportionment to C4SO.  He recommended that our last quarter apportionment of $2,400 be paid to C4SO even though we are now joining ADOTS.  This would be largely as a thank you to them for being so understanding and patient with us under our difficult circumstances over this last year.
9. Motion

A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Mark Bellingham to pay $2,400 apportionment to C4SO.   Motion unanimously carried
10. Building Update

Mark Bellingham led a discussion regarding the building update.  He informed the Vestry that our Phase II construction plan is under review by the City of Frisco but it came back with an additional requirement:  an electrical engineer authorized drawing of all impacted/new electrical circuits.  This was conducted on December 1st at an additional cost of approximately $1,000.
The city has also stated that we will not be able o conduct services in the sanctuary while construction is underway.  This will require us to use the gathering room in a minimalistic manner or resort to other venues in order to continue our services during construction.  Construction will not commence until January 4th and will take at least two weeks. 
Building costs for December:  electrical engineer $1,000, door bell & clock $50, 3 speaker brackets $700, AV equipment rack for storage area $?
Building plans for December: Obtain AV labor installation cost estimate for Phase II, await city’s response on submitted permit, purchase AV rack to hold AV equipment in storage area with additional AV hardware setup to support an AV table in back corner of sanctuary, purchase storage curtains & rod (curtains to be a pallet color such as white or off white – to accommodate church season color overhangs).
11. Motion
                              A motion was made by Terre Michaels and seconded by Dave Cinclair to close 
                              the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
12. Closing Prayer

Fr. Alex closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting is TBD
 (Due to the Christmas Holidays)
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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